ABBOTT LABORATORIES

NORTH CHICAGO, ILLINOIS

E.H.VowwiLER

PRESIDENT AND GENERAL MANAGER

October 30, 1952

Prof. W. &, Haldeman
Department of Chemistry
ionmouth College
Monmouth, Illincis

Dear Professor Haldeman:
Your letter of October 18 is appreciated.

On Friday, November 14 we have our annual dinner meeting

of the Abbott Guarter Century Club, which I should attend.
Therefore, it seems best for Mrs. Volwiler and me to leave
Saturday afternoon at 12:30 on the Nebraska Zephyr, arriving
in Galesburg at 2:55. We should like to stay at the Hotel
Custer Saturday night and return home on Sunday.

The alternative would be for us to drive to Galesburg
Saturday morning, which we might be tempted to do if the
weather is good.

T shell look forward to seeing you at that time.
Sincerely your/; z;’)
7 Hllbbeodo

EHV-1k



